

# **Dauphin County Bar Association**

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

MAY, 2017

### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Matthew M. Haar
President

Peter M. Good
President Elect

Brooks R. Foland
Vice President

Lisa M. Benzie
Secretary

Thomas P. Gacki
Treasurer

Edward F. Spreha, Jr.
Past-President

Joseph P. Cardinale Young Lawyers Chair

Anthony M. Hoover
Young Lawyers Chair Elect

### **DIRECTORS**

William L. Adler
Robert E. Chernicoff
Scott B. Cooper
Salvatore A. Darigo, Jr.
Joshua A. Gray
Amanda J. Lavis
Scott E. Maier
Alexis Miloszewski
David L. Narkiewicz
Richard L. Placey
Courtney Kishel Powell
Gerald S. Robinson
Margaret M. Simok
Rhodia D. Thomas
Ronald T. Tomasko



As the calendar turns to May, thoughts turn to great spring events, like graduations, kids getting out of school, and Memorial Day weekend, the unofficial start of summer. While Memorial Day is often associated with great festivities such as cookouts, trips to the beach, and fireworks, this month I'd like to focus on the real reason for Memorial Day – those who have served in our nation's armed forces. Technically Memorial Day focuses on those who died in service to our country, and Veterans Day remembers all who served, but many see Memorial Day as a time to remember and thank all who served.

Most people when arriving at the bar association head directly upstairs, perhaps slowing down to say hello to Liz, Kendra or Bridgette, or to hang up a jacket. But did you ever stop to look at some of the plaques that adorn the entrance hallway? Some of those plaques are memorials to Dauphin County attorneys who have served in some of our country's most significant engagements, including the American Revolution, the War of 1812, the Mexican War, World War I and World War II. It is humbling to consider that our organization included such people in its ranks. Even today we have members who have served in the military, and some who continue to serve. Thank you very much for your service to our country.

This month also marks the beginning of our summer volleyball league coordinated by our Young Lawyers Section. While teams have already been formed, please feel free to come out and join us for a beer on a Thursday evening.

Finally, there are two dates to make sure that are on your calendar. Our annual picnic will be Thursday, July 20. We hope to return to the remodeled Allenberry – look for more details soon. Also, registration is now open for our bi-annual bench bar retreat on July 28-30 at the Omni Bedford Springs. I hope to see you there.

# **MEMORIAL RESOLUTIONS**

At a special Memorial Service held on Wednesday, December 14, 2016 at the Dauphin County Courthouse, the following resolutions of our former colleagues were unanimously adopted:

Hon. Todd A. Hoover Lenora M. Smith

At a special Memorial Service held on Wednesday, April 19, 2017 at the Dauphin County Courthouse, the following resolutions of our former colleagues were unanimously adopted:

Dennis R. Sheaffer
John J. Krafsig, Jr.

Debra Homan McGovern
Gary L. James

# Please Note: There are two Wills for Heroes Events: June 10 – RSVP to Hannah Hannah Suhr (h.r.suhr@gmail.com)



# VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY: ATTORNEYS AND NOTARIES NEEDED TO HELP OUR FIRST RESPONDERS AND VETERANS!



The Wills for Heroes Program and The PBA Military Veteran Affairs Committee seek Attorney Volunteers to participate in an event hosted by The PBA Military Veteran Affairs Committee to provide local First Responders and Veterans with Free Estate Planning Documents.

WHERE: Pennsylvania Bar Institute, 5080 Ritter Road, Mechanicsburg, PA

WHEN: Saturday, June 10, 2017 from 9AM-5PM

WHAT: "Wills for Heroes" is a free service that provides wills, living wills, health care and financial powers of attorneys to first responders or veterans and their spouses, partners, and significant others. At the conclusion of the one-hour appointments with Lawyer Volunteers, first responders leave with a fully executed set of estate documents.

WHY: First responders and Veterans selflessly devote their lives to serving our communities. Despite the inherently dangerous nature of their jobs, an overwhelmingly large number of these individuals – approximately 80-90% -- do not have wills. (This figure is based on experiential date from state and national first responder organizations).

### **EVENT INFORMATION:**

We are seeking 12-15 lawyers, at least 4 notaries, and 8 witnesses (who do not need to be lawyers) for the event. Lawyer volunteers do not need to practice trust and estate law. We will conduct a one-hour refresher course the morning of the event to familiarize Lawyer Volunteers with what they need to know. In addition, we will conduct training on the computer-based program used to generate the estate documents. Lawyers who are well versed in estate planning will be available throughout the event to answer any questions that may arise. The event usually runs from 9AM -5PM with training from 9-11AM. Appointments begin at 11AM. If you previously participated in a Wills for Heroes Event and do not need the training, you should arrive at 10:30AM. Breakfast and lunch will be provided.

### **About the Wills for Heroes Program**

Anthony Hayes, a South Carolina lawyer who wanted to do something meaningful to help the country after the September 11, 2001 terrorist attacks, founded the Wills for Heroes program. He met with South Carolina fire fighters and noted a glaring need for estate planning services.

Daniel McKenna, a Philadelphia-based Ballard Spahr attorney and board member of the Wills for Heroes Foundation initiated the Wills for Heroes program in Pennsylvania. The Pennsylvania Bar Association Young Lawyers Division adopted the Wills for Heroes as one of its statewide service projects in spring 2009. In 2014, the Pennsylvania Bar Association expanded the program to include Veterans.

Each first responder sits with a Lawyer Volunteer to review a questionnaire that the first responder has filled ou in advance. The Lawyer Volunteer enters the information into a computer-based program and reviews the documents with the first responder to ensure accuracy. The documents are printed, signed, and notarized.

If you need more information about this program, please go to the Wills for Heroes Foundation web site (<a href="http://www.willsforheroes.org">http://www.willsforheroes.org</a>) or the Young Lawyers Division section of the Pennsylvania Bar Association web site (<a href="http://www.pabar.org/public/yld">http://www.pabar.org/public/yld</a>). If you are new to Wills for Heroes, you must complete the PBA's online registration form. Feel free to contact Hannah Suhr, the event coordinator, at <a href="https://www.pabar.org/public/yld">https://www.pabar.org/public/yld</a>). If you are new to Wills for Heroes, you must complete the PBA's online registration form. Feel free to contact Hannah Suhr, the event coordinator, at <a href="https://www.pabar.org/public/yld">https://www.pabar.org/public/yld</a>).

# Please Note: There are two Wills for Heroes Events: **June 17** – RSVP to Dave Trevaskis (david.trevaskis@pabar.org)



# VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY: ATTORNEYS AND NOTARIES NEEDED TO HELP OUR FIRST RESPONDERS AND VETERANS!



The Wills for Heroes Program seek Attorney Volunteers to participate in an event hosted by Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge 85, PA Capitol Police to provide local First Responders and Veterans with Free Estate Planning Documents.

WHERE: Pennsylvania Judicial Center, 301 Commonwealth Ave, Harrisburg, PA 17120

WHEN: Saturday, June 17, 2017 from 9AM-5PM

WHAT: "Wills for Heroes" is a free service that provides wills, living wills, health care and financial powers of attorneys to first responders or veterans and their spouses, partners, and significant others. At the conclusion of the one-hour appointments with Lawyer Volunteers, first responders/veterans leave with a fully executed set of estate documents.

WHY: First responders and Veterans selflessly devote their lives to serving our communities and country. Despite the inherently dangerous nature of their jobs, an overwhelmingly large number of these individuals – approximately 80-90% -- do not have wills. (This figure is based on experiential date from state and national first responder organizations).

### **EVENT INFORMATION:**

We are seeking 12-15 lawyers, at least 4 notaries, and 8 witnesses (who do not need to be lawyers) for the event. Lawyer volunteers do not need to practice trust and estate law. We will conduct a one-hour refresher course the morning of the event to familiarize Lawyer Volunteers with what they need to know. In addition, we will conduct training on the computer-based program used to generate the estate documents. Lawyers who are well versed in estate planning will be available throughout the event to answer any questions that may arise. The event usually runs from 9AM -5PM with training from 9-11AM. Appointments begin at 11AM. If you previously participated in a Wills for Heroes Event and do not need the training, you should arrive at 10:30AM. Breakfast and lunch will be provided.

## **About the Wills for Heroes Program**

Anthony Hayes, a South Carolina lawyer who wanted to do something meaningful to help the country after the September 11, 2001 terrorist attacks, founded the Wills for Heroes program. He met with South Carolina fire fighters and noted a glaring need for estate planning services.

Daniel McKenna, a Philadelphia-based Ballard Spahr attorney and board member of the Wills for Heroes Foundation initiated the Wills for Heroes program in Pennsylvania. The Pennsylvania Bar Association Young Lawyers Division adopted the Wills for Heroes as one of its statewide service projects in spring 2009. In 2014, the Pennsylvania Bar Association expanded the program to include Veterans.

Each first responder sits with a Lawyer Volunteer to review a questionnaire that the first responder has filled out in advance. The Lawyer Volunteer enters the information into a computer-based program and reviews the documents with the first responder to ensure accuracy. The documents are printed, signed, and notarized.

If you need more information about this program, please go to the Wills for Heroes Foundation web site (<a href="http://www.willsforheroes.org">http://www.willsforheroes.org</a>) or the Young Lawyers Division section of the Pennsylvania Bar Association web site (<a href="http://www.pabar.org/public/yld">http://www.pabar.org/public/yld</a>). If you are new to Wills for Heroes, you must complete the PBA's online registration form. Feel free to contact Gabriele Miller-Wagner or Hannah Suhr, the event coordinators, at <a href="https://wfw.millerwagner@yahoo.com">wfw.millerwagner@yahoo.com</a> or <a href="https://www.millerwagner@yahoo.com">h.r.suhr@gmail.com</a> with any questions or to sign up!

# **PRO BONO RECEPTION PHOTOS**





























# DCBA JUNE LUNCH & LEARNS TO BE HELD AT PHFA BUILDING

Due to building renovations to the DCBA second floor, the <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>June 13</u>, <u>2017</u> CLE regarding "Maintaining Civil Order: Challenges for Police, Prosecutors, Courts and Citizens – Police Involved Shootings and Other Issues" and the <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>June 27</u>, <u>2017</u> CLE regarding "Practice Pointers for Contested Divorce Cases" will be held in the conference room of the PHFA building located beside the Bar Association at 211 North Front Street.



# COMMONDEATH DE PARTY OF THE LAW PEERS OR BY THE LAW

# **NATURALIZATION**

Present at the April 12, 2017 Naturalization Ceremony were Matthew M. Haar, DCBA President; DCBA Member Corky Goldstein; Hon. Lori K. Serratelli; DCBA Executive Director, Liz Simcox and Secretary of State Pedro A. Cortés (and DCBA member).

Also pictured below with Liz Simcox and Secretary Cortés is Rosalia Natale, widow of the late Hon. Sebastian D. Natale.





\*

To All Members of the Dauphin County Bar Association:

Each year during the month of May, our nation celebrates Law Day. The purpose of Law Day is to educate people of all ages about the American legal system. In its annual Law Day celebration, the American Bar Association hopes to accomplish this goal by encouraging lawyers and judges to visit their local schools and teach students about this year's theme: "The 14th Amendment: Transforming American Democracy".

The Dauphin County Bar Association and the American Bar Association are working together to ensure that lawyers and judges visit each school district in Dauphin County during this year's celebration. Last year we had 30 volunteers visited 66 local classrooms in order to educate our youth about the great freedoms that we, as a nation, are afforded. The Honorable John F. Cherry, Joseph P. Cardinale, Chair, Young Lawyers Section, and I would like to encourage your participation in this year's program so that we can ensure that an attorney or judge will be available to visit each and every classroom that wishes to participate.

If you would like to volunteer, visit the ABA website by copying and pasting the following link: <a href="http://www.americanbar.org/groups/public education/initiatives awards/law-day.html">http://www.americanbar.org/groups/public education/initiatives awards/law-day.html</a>. At this website, you can download a lesson plan. There are links to lesson plans appropriate for students from elementary through high school.

Once it is available, DCBA members will be sent a list of schools and grades. We ask that you make two selections in order of preference and send an email to Kendra at <a href="kendra@dcba-pa.org">kendra@dcba-pa.org</a> to request your preferred classes. She will respond with the appropriate contact information and you will need to contact the teacher directly to set up a mutually convenient date and time for your visit. While Law Day is officially observed on May 1, 2017 the classroom visits can be held at any time in May.

We hope that we can count on your cooperation and involvement in making Law Day 2017 a success! If you would like to acquire more information, visit the Pennsylvania Bar Association website at: <a href="https://www.pabar.org/public/education/lawday/lawdayinformation.asp">https://www.pabar.org/public/education/lawday/lawdayinformation.asp</a>

Honorable John F. Cherry

Dauphin County Court of Common Pleas

(717) 780-6680

\*

Sarah M. Phillips, Esquire

Chair, Young Lawyer Law Day Committee

# **MEMORIAL SERVICE PHOTOS**











# **GOT PRO BONO TRAINING?**

Many lawyers are interested in taking on pro bono cases to help those in need. However, few private attorneys practice in the areas of poverty law. Thus, the DCBA Pro Bono Program usually offers at least one free CLE each year to encourage members to participate in pro bono programs. For example, earlier this year, we hosted a very-popular CLE for the newly-renamed Hon. Todd A. Hoover Pro Bono Guardian Monitor Program. Last year, our Board Chair Ed Spreha led a CLE on Driver's License Restoration. Often these CLE's are recorded for future use.

In addition, PLI offers FREE CLE programs to assist lawyers providing pro bono legal services. Please take a minute to look at the PLI Pro Bono offerings at <a href="http://www.pli.edu/Content/Pro\_Bono/\_/N-8q">http://www.pli.edu/Content/Pro\_Bono/\_/N-8q</a> and consider signing up for a FREE program or two.

Many of the PLI topics relate to cases pro bono attorneys accept and may assist you in handling a case. Attorneys who have taken advantage of the PLI FREE CLE programs have told us that the programs are high quality and relevant to their practice.

Finally, if you accept a pro bono referral case from MidPenn Legal Services, you will receive a voucher for a FREE one -hour CLE when we receive your Case Closing Form. The Forms help us monitor pro bono outcomes and enable us to brag about hours our generous members donate. The CLE voucher is a small token of our great appreciate for all your pro bono work.

Sandy Ballard, Esquire; DCBA Pro Bono Services Coordinator

# OUR SECOND PRO BONO DRIVER'S LICENSE CLINIC SCHEDULED FOR OCTOBER 23

Last October, our DCBA Board President Edward F. Spreha, Jr led a CLE on Driver's License Restoration followed by a successful Pilot Pro Bono Driver's License Restoration Clinic in December. Because we could find no similar Driver's License clinic projects in Pennsylvania, we had to develop the program from scratch and keep our expectations low.

However, with Ed's leadership and the DCBA members' commitment, the Clinic proved to be very effective. Due to the success of Ed's history-making clinic, we have scheduled our Second Pro Bono Driver's License Clinic to coincide with National Pro Bono Week. The Second Pro Bono Driver's License Clinic will be Monday, October 23 from Noon to 4 PM at PA Capitol Region CareerLink, 100 N. Cameron Street.

The October 23 Clinic will begin with Ed reviewing the law and procedures with roughly 15 pro bono attorneys. Then, after a brief overview of the law with the 30 to 40 attendees, pro bono attorneys will meet

with attendees one-on-one to review the attendee's possible options.

Pursuant to feedback we received from pro bono attorneys at the first Clinic, we recruited more expert attorneys to help Ed and MidPenn Legal Services Managing Attorney Nick Matash supervise the pro bono attorneys. Thus, David E. Hershey, Douglas Marsico, Barbara A. Darkes, and Philip L. Zulli will also help the pro bono attorneys during the clinic. A video of the 1-hour CLE is also available.

As in many of our special pro bono projects, attorneys have NO ongoing responsibilities after the clinic, unless the attorney wants to take a pro bono case. Malpractice insurance is provided through MidPenn. Please contact Sandy Ballard (232-7536 ext 7 or sandy@dcba-pa.org) for more information or to sign up for our second Pro Bono Driver's License Clinic on October 23.

Sandy Ballard, Esquire; DCBA Pro Bono Services Coordinator

# PERSONAL INVESTMENT & TRUST SERVICES



# We work only in your best interest. Always.

It's the only way we know how. Since 1906, every Investment and Trust Services client has benefited from our <u>client-first</u> approach to personal asset management.

- ✓ **Local in-person consultations** with no impersonal big-bank hassles.
- **Expertise** you prefer, backed by the recognized credentials you can trust.
- ✓ Lower account minimums to help you get started easier.
- ✓ Plus full-service banking access at 22 convenient F&M Trust locations.

So if you prefer to work with a local team who has all the experience you'll ever need, turn to the name you can trust. Always.



Bruce Smith, MBA

Market Manager
717.441.0223
bruce.smith@f-mtrust.com



Andrew Otto, CFP®, CTFA
Assistant Vice President
Relationship Manager
717.441.2096
andrew.otto@f-mtrust.com



# **MEMBER UPDATES**



Vaishnavi Arshanapally is now practicing in the new Medical Device Litigation Section of Saxton & Stump.



**Veronica Boyer** of Caldwell & Kearns, P.C. will be recognized on June 26 at the Hilton by the Central Penn Business Journal as one of their Women of Influence Award winners.



*Harlan W. Glasser* is now practicing in the new Medical Device Litigation Section of Saxton & Stump.



Vera N. Kanova has joined Mette, Evans & Woodside as Associate; 3401 N. Front Street, Harrisburg, PA 17110; Phone (717) 232-5000; vnkanova@mette.com



Stephen Moniak is now with Pillar + Aught, 4201 E. Park Circle, Harrisburg, PA 17111; (717) 308-9954; smoniak@pillaraught.com and Champion Law, 1 Irvine Row, Carlisle, PA 17013; (717) 701-8821; smoniak@championlawofficellc.com.



*Mark E. Morrison* has retired from the practice of law. Congratulations Mark!



Sarah C. Yerger of Post & Schell, P.C. will be recognized on June 26 at the Hilton by the Central Penn Business Journal as one of their Women of Influence Award winners.

# DCBA HAS PARTNERED WITH DATAMOTION TO BRING MEMBERS SECUREMAIL ENCRYPTED EMAIL

DCBA has negotiated a special rate on our members' behalf for DataMotion SecureMail.

If you are like most professional practices then you handle clients' sensitive personal information every day. Due to industry regulations and privacy reasons this information cannot be sent through regular email. The American Bar Association published an article in September that stated, "...attorneys have duties to take competent and reasonable measures to safeguard information relating to clients..." [read more].

To help conform to ABA rules, DataMotion <u>SecureMail</u> provides you with an easy to use tool that automatically encrypts your sensitive information to help keep you in compliance.

It can also help you reduce costs associated with couriers, faxes, etc. as it provides proof of delivery.

<u>Click to learn</u> best practice tips you can use to protect your outbound communications and your Firm's reputation.



For pricing and more information about DataMotion SecureMail click here.

Andrea Raglione - DataMotion

# PRO BONO RECOGNITION

The following participants provided pro bono service during the month of April by accepting new clients, making a financial contribution to MidPenn Legal Services, participating in one of our pro bono programs, or conducting one of our family law clinics:

### **Attorneys**

John J. Cantwell Matthew R. Clayberger Sean M. Cooper Patrick Daniels Robert H. Davis Jr. Lois Brommer Duquette I. Stephen Feinour Joy Waters Fleming Nathaniel M. Holmes Bryon R. Kaster Sanford A. Krevsky Steven R. Krone Shelby A. Linton-Keddie F. Stephenson Matthes Brian E. McDonough Kendra A. Mohr Troy B. Mouer Ashley P. Murphy Wayne M. Pecht Marc Roda Gary L. Rothschild Mark T. Silliker Michelle M. Skioldal Iessica E. Smith Daniel W. Stern Jan Matthew Tamanini Erol Gokhan Tolav Jason M. Weinstock

### **Paralegals**

Hope Buckley Julia McBride Rose Merrick Salimah Rosenberry

# **Students**

Jessica Moore





# **PRO BONO PERFORMANCE**

In 2017, our Pro Bono Program has:
Assisted 203 clients (based on new cases & clinics)
Donated 1,039 hours of legal services (based on closed cases & Clinics)
Valued at \$155,865
Conducted 7 Pro Se Clinics

Additionally, our Lawyer Referral Program has fielded 242 calls including 9 clients who qualified for Modest Means Panel. Thanks to all those who helped maintain this tradition of community service.

# MAY 2017

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	S
	1 11:30am-1:30pm Ask A Lawyer Strawberry Square	2 11:30am-1:30pm Ask A Lawyer Strawberry Square	3 Law Day Breakfast & CLE	4 11:30am-1:30pm Ask A Lawyer Strawberry Square	5 11:30am-1:30pm Ask A Lawyer Strawberry Square	6
7	8 Lipsitt Inn of Court	9 Lunch & Learn 11:30am Lunch 12 Noon Program  "ESI: The Condensed Version - Substance, Law, Tactics and Ethics in an Hour"  Register here	10	9:00am Custody Clinic	12	13
Happy Mother's Day	15	16 Senior Lawyers Social-Char's Senior Lawyer Section Members Register here	17  12Noon Family Law Subcommittee	9:00am Custody Clinic  4:30pm Board Meeting  5:30 Volleyball	19	20
21	22	Lunch & Learn 11:30am Lunch 12 Noon Program  "When Friendship turns to Peril - Ethical"  Register here	24 12Noon CLE Committee Meeting	25 5:30 Volleyball	26	27
28	Memorial Day DCBA Closed  All gave some Some gave all Remember them this	CAMP Begins 5:30pm CAMP Reception	31 9:30am CAMP Writing Workshop			

# JUNE 2017

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
				Dining Room Construction to Begin 5:30 Volleyball	2	3
				MA		
4	5	6	7	9:00am Custody Clinic 5:30 Volleyball	9	10
11	12	Lunch & Learn 11:30am Lunch 12 Noon Program PHFA BUILDING  "Maintaining Civil Order: Challenges for Police"  Register here 4:00pm CAMP	14	9:00am Custody Clinic 4:30pm Board Meeting 5:30 Volleyball	16	17
Happy Father's Day  Father's	19	20 12Noon Family Law Subcommittee	21 12Noon Family Law Subcommittee	5:30 Volleyball	23	24
25	26	27 Lunch & Learn 11:30am Lunch 12 Noon Program PHFA BUILDING  "Practice Pointers for Contested Divorce Cases"  Register here  12:00 Noon CAMP	28 11:00am Lunch with the Judges	29	30	

# AD SPONSORS FOR MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

# Advertise with us!

Prices are below:

Business Card Ad: (3 1/2" x 2") Half Page Ad: (4 1/2 " x 5 1/2") Full Page Ad: (8 1/2" x 11") \$25 per month \$50 per month \$75 per month

# **NON-DCBA EVENTS**

JUNE 12-13, 2017: 16TH ANNUAL WORKERS' COMPENSATION CONFERENCE AT THE HERSHEY LODGE. More information here.

# BENCH BAR PROGRAM SPONSORSHIPS

The DCBA is now seeking sponsorship for the 2017 Bench Bar Program. The Bench Bar is being held July 28 through July 30, 2017 at Omni Bedford Springs. All ads are printed in color.

Full Page Ad: (7" x 5") \$500.00 Half Page Ad: (4" x 4") \$250.00 Business Card: (2" x 2") \$100.00

Camera ready ads should be emailed <u>here</u>. Once the ad is received, you will receive an invoice and then once the invoice is paid it will be placed in the program for the Bench Bar.



# PA CLE MOBILE

IT IS NOW FAST, EASY AND FREE TO MANAGE CLE COMPLIANCE ON YOUR IOS DEVICE.



# **Registration Now Open**

The Dauphin County Bar Association Court Relations Committee recently met and set the date and location for the 2017 Bench Bar. It will be held on <a href="Friday, July 28, 2017 through Sunday, July 30, 2017">Friday, July 28, 2017 through Sunday, July 30, 2017</a> at <a href="Omni Bedford Springs Resort">Omni Bedford Springs Resort</a>

More information

# **FAMILIES WELCOME!**













2017 DCBA BENCH BAR



Dauphin County Bar Association

213 North Front Street Harrisburg, PA 17101 Phone: 717-232-7536 Fax: 717-234-4582 www.dcba-pa.org

Like us on Facebook at <a href="https://www.facebook.com/">https://www.facebook.com/</a>
<a href="Dauphin-County-Bar-Association-493058164142039/">Dauphin-County-Bar-Association-493058164142039/</a>
<a href="And Twitter: https://twitter.com/DauphinCoBar">https://twitter.com/DauphinCoBar</a>

June Newsletter Deadline: Monday, May 22, 2017

If you would like an event or member update advertised in our next newsletter, please submit it NO LATER THAN MONDAY, MAY 22, 2017 to <a href="mailto:bridgette@dcba-pa.org">bridgette@dcba-pa.org</a>. (Newsletter set up and designed by Bridgette)

The purposes of the Dauphin County Bar Association are to advance the science of jurisprudence, to promote the administration of justice, to encourage a thorough legal education, to promote continuing legal education, to uphold the honor and dignity of the Bar, to encourage the fulfillment of the obligations of the profession among its members to the courts and to society, to promote programs to provide effective, affordable legal services to all segments of society, to cultivate cordial intercourse among the members of the Association and to perpetuate the history of the profession and the memory of its members and such kindred purposes as the Association may from time to time determine."

# **DAUPHIN COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION STAFF**

			3	
	d	2	0	8
4	4			

Elizabeth G. Simcox Executive Director <u>Liz@dcba-pa.orq</u>

Kendra Heinbaugh Office Manager Kendra@dcba-pa.org



Bridgette L. Hilbish CLE Coordinator/Reporter <u>Bridgette@dcba-pa.orq</u>



Sandra A. Ballard Public Services Coordinator <u>Sandy@dcba-pa.org</u>



Michael P. Furjanic Accountant <u>Mike@dcba-pa.org</u>



Jose Burgos Maintenance